WORTH TOWNSHIP MINUTES

September 3,2024

The Chairman of the Board of Supervisors, Fred Brezel called the meeting to order at 6:02 P.M. with the Pledge of Allegiance.

In attendance were Supervisors Fred Brezel, Brian McMurdy, Secretary / Treasurer Shari Kreutz, Tax Collector, Esther Seebacher, Jason Farone, Larry Cowan, Josh McCracken, Ben Campbell. Fred Brezel made a motion to accept the minutes of August 6, 2024, Brian McMurdy seconded the

motion. Vote was taken on the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

Shari Kreutz read Treasurer's Report. Fred Brezel made a motion to accept the report. Brian McMurdy seconded the motion. Vote was taken on the motion. Motion carried unanimously. Public Comments: Jason Farone complimented the road crew regarding the resurfacing of Camelot Road.

Complaints: West Park Road ditch, gravel on West Park and Route 108

Planning Commission Report:

<u>Road Crew Report:</u> Mowed Berms, cleaned trees off of roads, tar and chipped Township roads, swept roads, worked on Township building.

<u>Tax Collector</u>: Collecting County and Township tax at penalty and school tax at discount.

<u>Supervisors</u>: Fred Brezel mentioned moving the monument and flagpole to make a parking lot in front of the township building. He is not sure if moving is possible but would like to see if it is possible. Fred also mentioned the damaged guiderails and to go ahead with ordering them instead of waiting for the insurance company to reimburse for the damages.

Correspondence:

New Business: Fred Brezel started the discussion on permitting ATV/Snowmobiles on zel seconded the motion. Discussion among those attending the meeting and Supervisors on enforcement of ATV traffic on roads. Fred Brezel voiced his concern over accidents involving young drivers. Although the Township would require registration, insurance and licensed drivers Fred feels those requirements would be ignored by unlicensed drivers. Brian McMurdy sees both sides but is undecided at the moment. Fred Brezel tabled the discussion for October so Supervisor Gene Reeher will be in attendance.

Trees will be removed around the Township building.

BCATO Safety Seminar in October.

Furnace in garage needs replaced. Brian McMurdy is getting the required quotes to replace the furnace.

<u>Paying of the Bills:</u> The bills were reviewed. Fred Brezel made a motion to pay the bills. Brian McMurdy seconded the motion. Vote was taken. Motion carried unanimously.

Budget was reviewed. No comments.

<u>Adjournment:</u> Fred Brezel made a motion to adjourn. Brian McMurdy seconded the motion. Vote was taken. Motion carried unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 6:53pm

Fred Brezel Chairman of the Board of Supervisors

Shari Kreutz, Secretary

October 1, 2024